N F I R Registration No. : RTU/Nnn/31/2012
National Federation of Indian Railwaymen

3, CHELMSFORD ROAD, NEW DELHI - 110 055
Affiliated to :
Indian National Trade Union Congress (INTUC)
International Transport Workers' Federatlon (ITF)

No. IV/RSAC/2020 Dated: 11/03/2020

The Secretary (E),
Railway Board,
New Delhi

Dear Sir,

Sub:  Merger of Dearness Allowance with the Basic Pay w.e.f. 01/04/2004 -Computation of
emoluments of Running Staff for granting retirement benefits-reg.

Ref: (i) NFIR’s PNM Item No. 23/2017.
(ii) GM/N. Rly’s letter No. 720/EW/Misc/Union-Items/2015/E.IV/Loose dated
16/11/2015.
(iii)  Railway Board’s letter No. E(P&A)II-2014/RS-24 dated 24/08/2016 addressed to
General Manager (P), Northern Railway.
(iv)  NFIR’s letter No. IV/RSAC/Conf/Part VII dated 05/09/2016.
W) Railway Board’s letters No. E(P&A)II-2014/RS-24 dated 22/07/2016, 04/10/2016
& 17/10/2016.
(vi)  NFIR’s letter No. IV/RSAC/2018 dated 16/08/2019.
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Federation invites kind attention of the Railway Board to the minutes of special meeting held
between NFIR representatives and EDPC-I, Railway Board on 04/06/2019 relating to PNM Agenda Item
No. 23/2017. When Federation explained the case and urged that the instructions issued by Northern
Railway vide letter dated 16/01/2015 to its Divisions be restored and accordingly conveyed to Zonal
Railways, the Official Side agreed to consider and take action for issuing clarificatory instructions. But
however, there has been no positive action despite several months passed.

This subject has again been discussed by NFIR with EDPC-I on 27/01/2020 and with EDFE on
05/02/2020 who agreed to issue clarification to the General Manager, Northern Railway for restoration and
implementation of earlier instructions dated 16/11/2015. Though more than a month has passed, the
clarification has not been issued yet, while the PNM item is pending since over 2% years.

NFIR, once again requests the Railway Board to kindly issue clarification to the General Manager,
Northern Railway for restoration of his instructions dated 16/11/2015, duly endorsing copy to the Zonal
Railways and to the Federation.

Yours faithful

-

(Dr. M. Raghavaiah):
General Secretary

Copy to the Executive Director, PC-I, Railway Board, DFCC Building, Pragati Maidan, Metro Bhavan,
New Delhi for information and necessary action please.

Copy to the Executive Director, Finance (E), Railway Board, New Delhi for necessary action please.

Copy to the Executive Director/IR, Railway Board, New Delhi for information and necessary action please.
Copy to the General Secretary, URMU, 166/2 P.K. Road, New Delhi.

Copy to the General Secretary, SCRES, Secunderabad.

Copy to the General Secretaries of Zonal Unions of NFIR (except URMU & SCRES)

File No. 23/2017 (PNM).

Phone : 011-23343305, 65027299, Rly. 030-22283, 22626, Fax : 011-23744013, Rly. 22382
E-mail : gs@nfirindia.com, Website : www.nfirindia.org
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